Tuesday: June 15, 2021

Re: [SB 278]: Amends calculation of maximum amount payable by Housing and Community Services Department to landlords from
Rent Guarantee Program Fund from per-landlord basis to per-tenant basis.

| OPPOSE [SB 278].
The allocation of taxpayer dollars to pay for rent and or to compensate Landlords should never have occurred.

This behavior of passing-out borrowed taxpayer dollars only prolongs the agony and fears what is going to happen when the money
will run out.

On June 30, 2021 the Federal Eviction Moratorium ends.

Personally, | don't want anyone to be evicted but, | don't get to write life's hard as Hell rules.

The Oregon Legislature has ben significantly irresponsible on a myriad of issues throughout all committees.
The Housing and Community Services Department should be systematically defunded over the next four years.

Oregon needs to focus on Debt repayment and certainly not adding to the Debt and servicing only the interest on the Debts already
foolishly incurred.

Again, | OPPOSE [SB 278].
David S. Wall

Mr. Oregon whole heartily concurs!



